
SPECIAL MEETING 
City of Marysville, Marysville, Kansas, November 7, 2023 

 
Members of the Governing Body of the City of Marysville were called to order in a special 
meeting at 5:30 p.m., on the date and at the place listed above with Mayor Barnes opening 
the meeting.  City Clerk Holle was also present. 
 
Council members answering present to roll call were Frye, Beikman, Goracke, Price, 
Behrens, and Throm.   A quorum was present. 
The call, signed by six of the six council members present, read as follows: 
 
We, the undersigned councilmembers of the City of Marysville hereby respectfully 
request that you call a special council meeting of the members of the governing body of 
said City to be held at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday November 7, 2023, at the Marysville City 
Hall for the following purpose:  
 

a) Discuss the contract to hire an Interim City Administrator as a Temporary 
Part-time employee. 

b) Approve steps and a ramp at the Health Department at 6th and Broadway 
on the north side of the building which obstructs the sidewalk. 

  
The Council discussed the ramp and steps on the north side of the new health department 
at 6th and Broadway.  The steps will be 4 foot wide which will leave 7 feet 6 inches of open 
sidewalk.  CM Frye moved; CM Throm seconded to allow the obstruction on the sidewalk.  
Motion carried unanimously. 
 
The Council discussed the proposed contract to hire Interim City Administrator Jeffrey 
Pederson as a temporary part-time employee.  The council changed the allowed hours 
worked to a maximum of 38 hours per week and 1,000 hours maximum per calendar year.  
He will be paid $55 per hour and all paid holidays the city employees are granted, but not 
additional benefits.  CM Throm moved; CM Frye seconded to approve the contract as 
amended and offer the job to Jeffrey Pederson.  He will be allowed to use the City’s 
apartment in the Koester Block at no charge. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
At 5:47 p.m., CM Throm moved, CM Goracke seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion 
carried unanimously.             
 
     
 
 
 
 

CINDY HOLLE 
       City Clerk 


